Q
S c
o (<]
I 2,
m >
3 §
L

éﬁ

D 4
> &very cnan®

CALENDAR

14 April
1 Student Free Day

I5 April
1 Good Friday

2 May
I Term 2 commences

4 May
1 Mother’s Day Stall

5 May

1 Mother’s Day Stall -for
Kinder

1 Fruit Tree Fundraiser -
gold coin donation

30 May

1 Swimming and Water
Safety Program
commences
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Howrah News
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PRI NCI PAL3S NEWS

Dear Families

| would like to thank you for the kindness and understanding that you have shown to
staff throughout this term. Unfortunately, we have had a lot of teachers away
because of COVID-19 and, due to other schools being in the same situation, finding
relief teachers has proven quite difficult. | would like to commend students on their
resilience in dealing with change and the respect they have shown to teachers
coming to help in our school. We hope everyone has a restful and rejuvenating
break and that next term is more calm and settled.

Have you read with your child today! Reading every day is the best thing
parents/carers can do to help children succeed at school. Mrs Cracknell has added
some information about reading later in this newsletter.

Reading is a fundamental life skill. We are working hard every day at Howrah
Primary to equip our students with the skills to be good readers. There are many
strategies which our school is implementing to assist our students in their learning
including our focus on guided reading, home reading and teachers analysing reading,
data in their PLC teams to work out personalised learning for each student. We
also provide opportunities for reading and writing every day.

One of our key messages for our parents and carers is the value and importance of
children reading at home every single day. This is the most important thing that
parents/carers can do to help their children succeed at school. Reading familiar
books is a crucial step in learning to read so don't be alarmed if your child wants to
read the same book over and over. Even independent readers need the
opportunity to read aloud to check on their fluency, pronunciation and expression.

1 Enjoy books together, discussing the story and illustrations

1 Talkabout the book —what do you like, dislike

1 Discuss new vocabulary — were there words your child didn't know the
meaning of! Talk about what they mean.

Take turns at reading, especially if your child is reading a more challenging book
Make sure you read a mixture of fiction and non-fiction books

Have fun reading together!
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IMPORTANT
INFORMATION FOR OUR
SCHOOL COMMUNITY

We have a number of vulnerable
members in our school
community, including students,
staff, parents, carers and other
family members.

Please help by keeping your
children home when they are
unwell. Already we have steps for
COVID-19, however if your child
contracts any contagious disease
(in particular chicken pox, shingles
or measles) the office MUST be
notified immediately so that we
can put in place protective
processes for our most
vulnerable people.

SCHOOL PHOTOS 2022
Wednesday 6 July and Thursday
7 July. — MSP Photography
Tasmania.

MAJOR EXCURSION
CONSENT AND MEDICAL
INFORMATION FORM &
YEAR 3986

Each student in Years 3-6 has
been provided with a major
excursion consent and medical
information form.

Please complete and return to
the office as soon as possible so
that they can be checked and
filed ready for upcoming events.

Reading is a fantastic bedtime activity! If you would like more information about
reading, please see your child's teacher.

An Interesting Fact:

Students on the 90th percentile read the same

number of words in two days that a student on
the |10th percentile reads in one year

Every Day Counts — Every Minute Counts

Regular attendance at school is a key factor in predicting student academic
achievement. Research indicates positive and statistically significant relationships
between student attendance and academic achievement for both primary and
middle school students.

So what can you do to help your child?
9 Ensure your child attends every day unless they are sick

1 Only pick your child up early for appointments which cannot be
scheduled outside of school time ie dentist, specialists

Make sure your child arrives on time
Encourage your child to be a good attendee

Remember that every minute at school counts!

School Holidays and Moderation Day.

Tomorrow is Moderation Day for all Department of Education schools. Staff at
Howrah Primary will be moderating numeracy work samples and doing some
professional learning to develop their understanding of the new assessment scale.

The Easter holiday is included in the school holidays. Students are on holidays
from 14 April until | May. We look forward to welcoming students back to school
on Monday 2 May.

We wish all of our students and families a happy Easter and a wonderful holiday!

Ange Miezitis

Principal
Angela.miezitis@education.tas.gov.au
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STUDENT ABSENCES NO SMOKING
If your child is absent, it is As with all Department of Education property, our school is a non-smoking area.
important that you notify the This includes carparks, ovals, play equipment and within 3 metres of any gates.
school on the day by calling Smoking is not permitted anywhere on the school grounds.
the absentee line.

6246 6366
or
SMS 0418 159 088

We need you to provide -
the child's name, your name,
your relationship to the child
and a detailed reason for the
absence. This term, Prep to Year 2 students have been inquiring about different materials
and their properties. In Prep, students experimented with which materials would
be suitable for a ‘sunny day hat’ and which would be suitable for a ‘rainy day hat’.
They then choose the materials to make one or the other.

FOCUS LEARNING SCIENCE

What's happening in Science?

If you are unable to do this, we
require a short note explaining

the reason for the absence.
In Years | and 2, students were looking at how different materials change through

stretching, bending, folding, scrunching and squashing. Students then made a

LAUNCHING INTO ‘critter’ out of plasticine, and described the steps they had taken to alter the
LEARNING material to make it.

Our Launching into Learning

Program caters for children .
aged from birth to age 5. :F/gnqu

Term 2

Lil sessions will be Monday
mornings from 9:15am -10:15am
Friday afternoon

Name: )t ¢
[:45 pm -2.:45pm. a1 H
Booking are essential. Information
. . How did | make my critter?
about bookings are in the B S e ko crite
' T vy #ling b Gonjpz
pamphlet attached to this T
newsletter.
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UPCOMING COMMUNITY
EVENTS: PARENTS /CARERS
PLEASE SEE DISPLAY
BOARD NEAR OFFICE FOR
FURTHER INFORMATION.

The Adventures of Peter Rabbit
and His Friends — 20 April — | May
The Playhouse Theatre - for
bookings go to: playhouse.org.au

School Holiday Nature Program
April 19,20 and 21 — for children
aged 5-1 | —booking essential —
ww.naturebeinit.com/booking

Nayri good spirit Festival -
lunawuni/Bruny Island Children
under 15 are free. 22-25 April
further information go to
www.nayriniargoodspirt.com/festival2022

Zone Bowling Moonah — Bow!
Patrol A new Way to Learn to Bowl.
— Starts 9 May 4:30pm — for further
information go to
www.bowlpatrol.com.au

Term 2 Tasmanian Hockey

Centre — School Holiday Clinics
Tuesdays 19, 26 April 10:00am — Midday
all enquiries to the Participation
Coordinator
TaniaBarry@hockeytasmania.com.au

School Holiday Camps Showtime
Soccer — 20 April Clare Street Oval,
Newtown Empire Couriers Park,
Warrane Pembroke Park, Sorell
Sessions are 9:00am — 2:00 pm

DISABLED PARKING

At the front of our school, near the office, we have a number of disabled car
parking spaces. These are for families with a disability parking permit which needs
to be displayed. Please do not use these unless you need to as it takes up spaces
needed by other families with a permit. If parking to drop children at care, visit
the office or for any other reason, please use the parking spaces allocated in our
car park. Thanks for your consideration and being respectful of those with needs
in our school community.

SUPPORTING YOUR CHILD TO READ
Reading to your child can be a lot of fun.
Reading to your child everyday supports early literacy learning.

Check out this video for great tips to help your child read in the early years -
Great Start - Learning in Families Together

HOME READING PREP TO YEAR 2

Please find a booklet attached to this week's Newsletter about Home Reading at
Howrah Primary School, with information that will help you to support your child
in learning to read.

The holidays are an ideal time to establish a regular reading time at home and
enjoy great books from the classroom, school library or our local Rosny Library.
The Rosny Library Holiday program includes movies, and craft experiences.
Your child will also bring home a bookmark this week with reading prompts for
you to use when reading with your child. We like the analogy of “Warming Up’
and ‘Keeping Your Brain Active’ while reading.

Wendy Cracknell
LIFT Coordinator



http://www.nayriniargoodspirt.com/festival2022
http://www.bowlpatrol.com.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgreatstart.tas.gov.au%2Fprimary-school-programs%2Flearning-in-families-together%2F&data=04%7C01%7Clou.richardson%40education.tas.gov.au%7C7e59a1e039bc4f9b517608da1b7cf090%7Ca9be3ac70c60491e8b3ba32f8f46aec8%7C1%7C0%7C637852520702552353%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=QgScuasKsDVAewg04wlPK9tTj1%2BqqCrdPkzYA5cyJX0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flibraries.tas.gov.au%2Flocations%2FPages%2FRosny.aspx&data=04%7C01%7Clou.richardson%40education.tas.gov.au%7C1cbf174f0ee34a5a3e2408da1c626d43%7Ca9be3ac70c60491e8b3ba32f8f46aec8%7C1%7C0%7C637853506334179247%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=wP1l65g0Myqclkq8BgbA95KNb05dZ%2B74ruVWjXAT8B8%3D&reserved=0

